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The Saint John Police Major Crime Unit, in cooperation with the Coroner’s Office,
are investigating three sudden deaths following a call for service to a residence
located in the lower west side of Saint John, New Brunswick. 

It is reported that: 

On  Thursday,  March  13,  2025,  at  approximately  3:30  p.m.,  patrol  officers
responded to a request for a well-being check at a residence.   

On arrival,  police were able to make entry into the home and located three
deceased adults. Forensic Identification Services and the Coroner were called to
the scene to investigate. The deceased were transported to the hospital where
autopsies will be scheduled. 

Currently, there is no evidence present that indicates the deaths were criminal in
nature. 

Next of Kin have been notified and the Saint John Police sends our condolences to
the families and friends of the three deceased at this most difficult time. 
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